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ROAR LIONS of 25D, ROAR!  

We have been very busy this October visiting our clubs around the district 

and attending the Second Council of Governors meeting. We were privi-

leged to have been visited by our sitting International President Chancellor 

Bob Corlew and Lion International First Lady Lion Diane. We shared our 

goals and activities in the district.  We joined him in touring the Lions State 

office building and the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired. 

President Corlew reenacted the part of our Lions Clubs first president Dr. 

W. P. Woods at the Indiana State Capital when Dr. Woods signed the incor-

poration documents establishing Lions Clubs of Indiana in 1916. Presi-

dent Corlew will visit Indiana again in Evansville for our state convention in 

April 2017 as the keynote speaker. This visit will be continuing an Indiana 

legacy of having the sitting president address our state convention. 

(Continued on page 5) 

 25D ROARS! 

November 2016 

I visited Matthews Lions Club on Octo-
ber 25 and it was my honor to induct 4 
new members.  (From left to right) 
Tom and Betty Goggans,  1st VDG 
Cindy Wright, and Jason and April At-
kinson. 

***CLUB PRESIDENTS AND SECRETARIES*** 

PLEASE GATHER YOUR CLUBS HISTORICAL INFORMATION AND MEMORABILIA FOR THE DISTRICT 

CENTENNIAL DISPLAY AT THE MINNETRISTA CENTER IN MUNCIE DURING THE MONTHS OF JANU-

ARY, FEBRUARY AND MARCH.  PLEASE SEND/DELIVER THE ITEMS TO VDG CINDY WRIGHT AT THE 

UPLAND LIONS CLUB BY DECEMBER 1st.  THANK YOU!!! 

Westfield Lions Poker for Sight 7 

Chicago Convention Update 8 

New LCI service opportunity 9 

Deceased Members of 25D 10 

State Convention Forms 11-14 
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1st VDG Cindy’s Corner (continued) 

Vice     

President 

Lion Rick 

Wright 

receiving 

his 40 year 

chevron  

DG ‘s Official Visit to Upland Lion’s Club  was a 

celebration of  awards and great food! 

President Harold Sargent presenting Rex & Val Hiatt their 

Certificates of Appreciation for their volunteer work with 

the Upland Lions Club.  This past year, over 30 volunteers 

assisted the Upland club with various projects.  

Lion Gloria Boyle presenting DG Steve a donation to a 
Lions State Project.  The Club made a donation to each 
of the state projects and the eyeglass recycling center  

District 25D Governor Steve Holtzleiter and Lion Katherine 
enjoying a delicious meal served by the Upland Lions Club. 

Lion President Harold 
just received the 
Membership Satisfac-
tion award for the 
Upland Lions Club for 

increasing their mem-

bership in Lions year 

2015-16  

VDG 

Lion 

Cindy 

Wright 

received 

her 25 

year 

chevron  

Lion cubs Dylan 

Sneed, Sarah Boyle 

and Ashley Boyle 

received Certificates 

of Appreciation for 

their hours volun-

teered to the Up-

land Lions 

Club.  These cubs 

worked right along-

side of club mem-

bers and were eager 

to do Lions work  
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Greetings Fellow Lions! 

Recently I had the honor to meet the International President Bob Corlew when he visited Indianapo-
lis.  It was good to see a large group of Indiana Lions at the dinner reception for the International 
President. 

While visiting my daughter's family in Illinois, I observed a couple Lions events.  The first was the 
Sycamore, IL Lions Pumpkin Fest.  It was fun to observe all the painted and carved pumpkins.  My 
grandchildren enjoyed seeing all the creative pumpkins which included cartoon characters, movie 
characters, politicians and even Chicago Cubs.  The second event illustrates modeling service with 
children.  My daughter's Lion's Club holds a Trunk or Treat at a local low income housing com-
plex.  My grandchildren helped decorate the van and pass out candy.  After watching her older sib-
lings pass out candy, it was special to watch the two and a half year old pass out candy.  She was 
excited to do it.   

Keep serving and modeling service to your children and grandchildren. 

May your Lion's Club be a blessing this fall.             2nd VDG Isabel Atcheson  
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Union City Lions Club 

2nd VDG’s Isabel’s Insights 

Pictured: Dave 

Lenkensdofer, 

Doug LeMaster, 

Chairman Larry 

Amspaugh in the 

bucket, and    

Francis Hoggatt 

(actually working), 

constructing the 

Lighted Tunnel. 

Ho Ho Ho!        Lions help prepare for a 
Community Christmas. 

A Union CIty Lions Club Work Day was 
held on October 22nd to start the process 
of decorating Harter Park for the big Com-
munity Christmas that runs from Nov. 25 to 
Jan. 1.   

The Union City Lions Club held the second meet-
ing of October on Tuesday evening the 25th.  Af-
ter our    program the Union City Lions Club wel-
comed two new members. They are Joe Wyant 
and Sam Davenport. Congratulations guys, you 
now belong to the greatest service organization 
in your community and the world! 
 
Pictured at right:  Joe Wyant and Sam Davenport 
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Nov em b er  20 1 6  

Monday, November 14, 2016: Our speaker will be Brigadier General, USAF (Ret) J. Stewart Goodwin, Executive Director of 

the Indiana War Memorials Commission. General Goodwin retired from the US Air Force with 37 years of service and is in 

charge of 24 acres of property in downtown Indianapolis consisting of a 30,000 sq. ft. and a 3,000 sq. ft. military museum 

with monuments honoring Hoosier Veterans visited by over 1.3 million annually. Come and learn about the Indiana War 

Memorial.  

For their first time the Marion Lions had 

a booth at Mississinewa 1812, the larg-

est 1812 reenactment in the na-

tion.   Marion Lions roasted corn, had 

fun, and learned a lot.  The talk is al-

ready about doing it again next 

year. Four Veterans volunteered and 

helped make the weekend a success. 

The weather was perfect all three days 

and the crowds were huge.  Marion  

Lions joined other Lions clubs with food 

stands at 1812: Kokomo Area,            

LaFontaine, and Sweetser.     

Liberty Day at Eastern High School On Friday, October 28th, the Greentown Lions 

Club conducted its first “Liberty Day” program at Eastern High School. Over 250 

students from grades 8 and 11 participated in the program. Each student re-

ceived a booklet containing the Declaration of Independence and US Constitu-

tion. Lions members presented a short history of the Constitution and Lion 

Wayne  Sozansky asked the students questions. US Representative Susan 

Brooks was our honored guest. She enthusiastically engaged the students and 

described her congressional job. She noted that one requirement to file a bill 

includes noting the Article and Section of the Constitution that provides jurisdic-

tion. Representative Brooks also answered student questions. The program was 

well received by both students and administration and we look forward to doing it 

again next year. Liberty day booklets are provided through a Lions state project.  

 

Greentown Lions Club 

Marion Lions News 

Behind the scenes, Lion Dee Sager is  

getting ready to mix the Lemonade.   

Dictionary Distribution: On October 26, 2016, Lion Kay Moor, Lion Tom Moor, and Lion Mike Imbler gave dictionaries to 

104 Eastern Elementary 3rd graders. The teacher informed students that Greentown Lions serve the community. All of 

the students held up their hand when asked if they had attended the Greentown 4-H Fair. Many of the students have 

family members who are members of this club. Lion Tom Moor encouraged the students to use their dictionaries 

throughout their school years.  

WELCOME New Members:   

Lion Tony Hicks – sponsor 

Lion Alan Gillogly 

Lion Regina Poe – sponsor 

Lion Sid Little  

Lions Richard Ladwig and Tim Canode 

starting the grills for the corn.  
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OFFICIAL VISITS – GET YOURS BEFORE THEY’RE GONE! 

Club Presidents, if your club has not yet scheduled an 

official visit with District Governor Steve, please 

send hima list of dates and times your club meets and/

or if there are specific dates that are good for an offi-

cial visit at slholtzleiter@ymail.com.  This would as-

sist greatly with planning his calendar, and ensure 

your club gets their visit on a preferred date.   

International: Lionsclubs.org    
State: IndianaLions.org  
E-mail: 
indylions@indianalions.org  
 
District: Lions25-D.org 
 
indianalionsfoundationmd25.org  

 

Lions State Projects 

Lions Cancer Control Fund of 
Indiana, Inc.  
http://
www.lionscancercontrol.org 

       

PLEASE register to attend the state convention.  We need to have 

600 or more Lions there, which means we need about 85 Lions form 

25D.  Encourage your fellow Lions to come with you.  It is an awe-

some experience of recognition and fellowship. We should be able to 

accomplish this number out of nearly 1400 25D Lions. Your state 

leadership is also setting a goal of having at least 300 Lions attend 

the 100th International Convention in Chicago in June 2017.       

Volunteers are needed to assist with canvassing communities to 

reach the goal of starting two new clubs in the district in 2016-2017. 

Dates and areas will be announced when we obtain an available  

Lions Clubs International New Club Consultant to guide and assist 

us. It is time to step up Lions and lead the 25D pride. Ask yourself 

why am I a Lion and remember “We serve”. 

Your District Governor Lion Steve Holtzleiter. 

Yours in Lionism, 

Lion DG Steve Holtzleiter  

DG STEVE’S greeting, continued from page 1. 

 

LIONS WEBSITES 

mailto:indylions@indianalions.org
http://www.lionscancercontrol.org/
http://www.lionscancercontrol.org/
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Where’s Governor Steve? 

  NOVEMBER, 2016 

Nov 14 Official visit with Saratoga Lions Club 

Nov 30 District 25D 2nd Cabinet Meeting, Wayne Fall Lions Club 

  DECEMBER, 2016 

Dec 1 Official Visit with Portland Lions Club 

Dec 3 MD25 Council Christmas Party, State Office Building, Indianapolis 

Dec 6 Official Visit with Sharpsville Lions Club 

  JANUARY, 2017 

Jan 5 Official Visit with Hamilton Township Lions Club 

Jan 7 District 25D 3rd Council Meeting , Evansville Convention Center 

Jan 25 Official Visit with Noblesville Lions Club 

Katherine’s K-9 Korner 

Greetings from Canterbury Kennel, as District Governor Steve now refers to our 

home!   All joking aside, DG Steve and I traveled to Rochester Hills, MI, October 30th to pick 

up Nanook, our first Leader Dog pup, who was career changed after he successfully com-

pleted training and had been matched to a client.  Nanook unfortunately developed an ear 

infection and irritation between his toes shortly after he was assigned, which indicates an 

allergy and is most  likely a chronic condition.   He was then career changed and selected to 

be the first Dog assigned to the Prosecutor’s Office in Federal Court in Michigan.  Dogs in 

that capacity typically work with child victims or witnesses before and during their testi-

mony, providing emotional support and therapeutic intervention.  Unfortunately the Fed-

eral Court program was delayed due to the many levels of clearance required, and Leader 

Dog felt it would be detrimental to continue to hold Nanook with no start date in sight. 

DG Steve and I are now working to locate another career path for Nanook.  While at Leader 

Dog Nanook was featured in a training video for other courts who may be interested in im-

plementing a similar program, and we have been promised a copy of the video to introduce 

Indiana Courts to the benefits of using trained Court Dogs.  For now we have Nanook, Fu-

ture Leader Dog Yahzi and our other two dogs at home.  Prayers for energy and patience 

are appreciated! 
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CHICAGO, HEAR US ROAR! 

NOVEMBER UPDATE:  

 

                Lions Clubs International Convention and 100
th

 Anniversary Celebration  

The Indiana International Convention Committee has chosen a parade uniform for our 

Indiana Lions.  The shirt and hat were unveiled at the November 5th Indiana Leadership 

Conference.  The parade gear will represent Indiana with a racing theme.  The shirt and 

hat will be available at the 2nd Cabinet meeting in Wayne Fall, IN on Nov. 30th, and is 

also available on line on the  LCI store website. 

As always, you can go to the LCICon web site at http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/

index.php for more information. 

Look for the next ICC update in your December newsletters. 

PDG Dan Wilcox, ICC Chairman – danwpu@comcast.net  

http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
mailto:danwpu@comcast.net
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LCI has created a new position to help with promoting LCIF. The LCIF Club Coordinator 

will be asked to give at least one presentation to his or her club on behalf of LCIF.  All 

Indiana LCIF District Coordinators have been asked to call every club president in their 

districts to ensure they can identify a club coordinator soon.  

 

Roles and Responsibilities 

 

LCIF Club Coordinator 

•    LCIF ambassadors on the club level 

•    Motivate their club to support LCIF 

•    Presentations / updates to clubs 

District Coordinator 

•    Train Club Coordinators 

•    Work with MDC and DG to establish goals 

•    Quarterly check-in calls with Club Coordinators 

•    Attend 1 District Cabinet meeting 

•    Club visits to select clubs 

•    Plan and present at District Convention 

•    Gather and promote LCIF success stories 

Club Coordinator 

•    Educate Lions about the mission and success of LCIF and its importance to Lions                

Clubs International 

•    Make at least one presentation to their club about LCIF 

•    Implement LCIF development strategies with their club 

•    Collaborate with their LCIF District  Coordinator to promote LCIF  

HERE’S A NEW OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO SERVE YOUR CLUB!   

LCIF CLUB COORDINATORS 
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GREENTOWN (009604)  -  LIONS CLUB 

WILLIAM JULIUS (1325921)   

19681 SUMMERLIN ROAD   

FORT MYERS, FL  33908   

Joined: 01/01/1956    

Dropped: 08/22/2016    

Reason: Deceased    

      

      

DONALD WINGER (1368924)   

7583 E 400 N     

KOKOMO, IN  46901 8432   

Joined: 10/01/1976    

Dropped: 08/22/2016    

Reason: Deceased    

Total Deceased Members in GREENTOWN: 2 

      

LAPEL (009608)  -  LIONS CLUB  

GEORGE A KACHELEIN (1406636)  

8449 W SR 32     

LAPEL, IN  46051 9766    

Joined: 03/01/1987    

Dropped: 09/01/2016    

Reason: Deceased    

      

HAROLD E SCOTT (1417391)   

2298 S 1000 WEST    

LAPEL, IN  46051 9753    

Joined: 02/01/1992    

Dropped: 09/06/2016    

Reason: Deceased    

Total Deceased Members in LAPEL: 2 

      

RUSSIAVILLE (009627)  -  LIONS CLUB 

MAX RANDALL (303627)   

2716 ROCKFORD COURT NORTH  

KOKOMO, IN  46902    

Joined: 03/01/1960    

Dropped: 09/19/2016    

Reason: Deceased    

Total Deceased Members in RUSSIAVILLE: 1 

      

TIPTON (009635)  -  LIONS CLUB  

LEE BRACKINS (389638)   

110 DOVER AVE    

TIPTON, IN  46072 9699   

Joined: 01/01/1983    

Dropped: 06/14/2016    

Reason: Deceased    

Total Deceased Members in TIPTON: 1 

    

Total Deceased Members for District 25D- 6  

Please  remember the following LIONS from our 

district who have died between June and Septem-

ber of 2016, and are now resting with the lambs in 

eternal heavenly peace……... 

Be recognized as a Centennial 

Sponsor!  

Sponsor a new member and be 

immediately recognized as a 

Centennial Sponsor to receive a 

Limited Edition pin and certifi-

cate.  

When was the last you asked a friend to 

join the Lions Club? Getting a new mem-

ber is easy to do. All you have to do is 

“Ask 1.”  People do not join Lions be-

cause we do not ask them. Bring a 

friend, family member, or co-worker to 

your next meeting. If you know of a past 

member, ask them to rejoin.  Remember, 

we represent the largest service organi-

zation in the world—who wouldn’t want to 

be part of that??? 
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